Minutes September 2017 Meeting

JFK Fitness Center Board of Directors

Date:

September 12, 2017
Time:

11:00 AM

Place:

JFK Fitness Center

Attendees:
Bob Broadhurst



Erika Broadhurst (via phone)



John Burt



Allen Jokinen




Tamara McDonald (via phone)


Deborah Osborne



Jill Steinberg

Bruce Cohen




Absent:
Steve McMullin 


Steve Mills

Equipment:  Three Life Fitness elliptical machines may need to be replaced.  These machines are about 15 years old (which is much longer than the usual life of such equipment).

Should all three be replaced?  Should the Center purchase much cheaper refurbished equipment rather than brand new?  Should we consider machines with newer technology than can adjust the stride?  Bruce Cohen will come up with cost estimates of several options.
There is a shortage of yoga straps.  Bruce has ordered 14 more straps at an approximate cost of $65.
Security System:  The Center is down to one functioning camera.  Bruce will explore the purchase of wireless cameras.  Some on-line storage (in the “cloud”) at no cost is available.  The purchase of additional storage does not seem necessary.

Televisions:  One of the cable boxes no longer functions and needs to be replaced.  Comcast will be replacing three of the boxes with new technology.
An issue with the remotes and changing channels has arisen.  When changing the channel on a specific TV, the channels on other TVs are also changed.  This is evidently due to the boxes being installed too close to each other.  One possible solution is to install longer cables.  This would result in a greater distance between the boxes and may eliminate the channel changing problem.  In the meantime, the remotes have had to be removed from the general exercise area.  Bruce has been discussing these TV issues with Comcast.
Radio:  Recently there has been a great deal of static on the radio.  Changing the radio station is not really an option.  After considerable past discussion and adjustment, the usual radio station has proven to be the most popular (or the least offensive) to the general Center membership.  Bruce will explore the possibility of digital radio.  This would involve the use of a PC to receive digital radio stations over the Internet.  Wireless speakers will also be considered.
Personal Training:  Not discussed during this meeting was the possible return of personal training.  Several members have requested personal training sessions.  Bruce is in discussion with Semper PT.  More information to follow in the upcoming weeks.

Financial:  As discussed in previous meetings, there is considerable concern regarding the future fiscal stability of the Center.  Membership is down (357 members this year vs. 385 members last year).  Revenue has been declining.  Even though we did not purchase any new equipment this year, expenses will be much greater than income.

As mentioned before, with some exceptions, most federal agencies are not replacing retirees.  Many federal employees are over 50 and approaching retirement.  Work at home has become increasingly popular

After considerable discussion, the Board unanimously approved a modest dues increase of $12 a year (only $1 a month).  This is the first dues increase for many years.
The application for the impending new membership year will reflect this dues increase.

This is an issue that will be of continuing concern, and will have to be considered and discussed again.

Respectfully submitted,

Allen Jokinen

